Working visit of Deputy Prime
Minister for Reintegration to Dubasari
District

On September 16, 2024, Deputy Prime Minister for Reintegration Oleg Serebrian,
together with members of the Special Commission for Parliamentary Monitoring and
Control over the Implementation of Reintegration Policies in the Republic of Moldova,
as well as representatives of the Bureau for Reintegration Policies, paid a working visit
to Dubasari district.

Within the Dubasari District Council, discussions were held with the district authorities,
mayors of localities in the district, economic agents and farmers, addressing the
problems faced by the citizens of the region.

Attention was drawn to the possibilities of developing settlements, restoring
infrastructure and attracting investments to accelerate the country's modernization
process. In this context, the Deputy Prime Minister noted that in the period from 2011
to 2024, the settlements of Dubasari district, located in the Security Zone, received
allocations in the total amount of over 43.5 million lei within the framework of the
Program of Activities for the Reintegration of the Country to finance 154 projects:

e 46 projects for the development and modernization of educational institutions;

e 37 projects to repair/equip administrative buildings, cultural, sports and health
care institutions;

e 71 projects for the arrangement of recreational areas and other public spaces.

During the meeting, the difficulties related to public transport, rehabilitation of road
infrastructure, as well as the problems faced by farmers whose land plots are located
after the Rabnita-Tiraspol route were discussed.

Deputy Prime Minister Oleg Serebrian assured that the owners of land plots located
after the Ribnita-Tiraspol route will receive compensation, and the financial resources
will be distributed by the Dubasari District Council. (



https://gov.md/en/content/moldovan-government-approves-programme-activities-
moldovas-reintegration-2024).

During the working visit, Oleg Serebrian got acquainted on the spot with the progress
of work on the development of a commercial market in Cosnita village, Dubasari
district, a project financed by the Program of Activities for the Reintegration of the
Country for 2024.



https://gov.md/en/content/moldovan-government-approves-programme-activities-moldovas-reintegration-2024
https://gov.md/en/content/moldovan-government-approves-programme-activities-moldovas-reintegration-2024

